
 

  

 
 
Kia ora e te whānau 
 
Attendance has been a hot topic of conversation across New Zealand lately, and rightly so. We know 
that students who attend school 90% of the time or more, have better success at school and are better 
prepared for work or further study when they leave school. 
 
We have all heard the reasons why student attendance is important, and this week, our school-wide 
data confirmed its significance once again. The junior curriculum team shared with me the progress 
of our students over the past year. Our students were placed into one of four categories: Accelerated 
Progress, Expected Progress, Progress but Not Enough, and Negative Shift. We will share the full data 
next week in our end-of-year newsletter, but today we want to highlight two key points. 
 
Firstly, it is amazing to see that across Mathematics, Reading Comprehension and Reading Vocabulary, 
59% of our students showed Accelerated Progress. This is a phenomenal achievement for our students 
and teachers and supports our decision to have structured and deliberate teaching of foundational 
skills (literacy and numeracy) every morning while our students are fresh and energised. However, on 
further inspection of this data, we discovered that most students who had a Negative Shift have 
attendance concerns and do not attend school regularly. 
 
The Ministry of Education has announced changes to attendance, and today I would like to highlight 
some of these changes: 
 

1. New Attendance Codes: Click here to see them. 
2. A Revised Attendance Code Decision Tree: This can be found later in the newsletter. This 

Code Tree has been simplified from the previous version and includes attendance code 
descriptions. 

3. The Introduction of STAR (Stepped Attendance Response): This resource provides guidance 
to schools and communities to address every absence early. A copy of this resource can be 
found later in this newsletter. 

4. Daily Attendance Data Sharing: Attendance data will now be shared daily with the Ministry 
of Education (currently done weekly). 
 

What these changes mean for us as a school and community is that from 2025 there will be greater 
focus on attendance. You can expect to hear from our staff earlier and more often if your child is not 
attending school. We will continue to celebrate those who attend school 90% of the time or more, 
just as we did in our school assembly today. 
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One of our Year 10 students, Hazel Reynolds, has worked alongside businesses in our community on 
an attendance initiative. We had some fantastic local businesses come on board and donate and they 
are listed later in this newsletter. All students in the school with over 90% attendance went into the 
draw to win 12 meat hampers for their families. Well done, Hazel, for your organisation and passion 
in getting this initiative up and running. A huge congratulations to all our students eligible for the 90% 
draw. We know these meat packs will be appreciated by students and their families. We cannot thank 
our local businesses enough for their support. 
 
There is a lot of new information on attendance and a new color-coded system, but what remains the 
same is the fact that data gets recorded to the Ministry in half days. This can be a bit tricky to 
understand. The simple version is that students must attend at least two (2) hours before midday and 
at least 2 hours after midday to be counted as attending school each day. In our setting, that means 
whānau and Block 1 both need to be attended to count for the first half of the day. Block 2 and 3 both 
need to be attended to count for the second half of the day. 
 
We will continue to talk about attendance with you in 2025 as this is something we need to work on 
collaboratively. Communication is key to ensure we all have a good understanding of when and why 
our young people should be at school so they can engage in their learning. 
 
 
Ngā mihi 
Rachel Williams  
Tumuaki 

 



 

  
 



 

  
 



 

  
  



 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please click on the link below to make interview bookings: 

https://www.console.skoolloop.com/interviews/24424/ 

Please contact Whānau teachers who are unavailable due to 
Activity Week camps directly by email. 

https://www.console.skoolloop.com/interviews/24424/?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR0OIJWaoT1mZbV7d9GlAHHkfHTvyqdCtHMcnNWLZ0g-0ffNKak0NahdHm8_aem_d7hoPFzPW5DsrVQRMzM2Zw


 

  

  



 

  

 


